10th September 2019

Minutes of Patient Participation Group Meeting 10th September 2019
Present:  Dr Swann, Dr Naik, Ali King, Kathleen Senior, Peter McGregor, Gordon Padley, Pam Newstead and Carole Phillips.
Apologies: Dr King.

Minutes Accepted.

Ali informed us that the check in screens will no longer be going ahead as there is no funding.

1. Introduction of new PPG member Carole Phillips 

Carole was welcomed and introduced to the group. Carole is a Trafalgar House patient and has been for 30 plus years. 

2. Lloyds Pharmacy

Peter asked for this to be put on the agenda. There are growing concerns around the pharmacy since Ali Pharmacist left. Ali informed the group that we were aware of this and we were infact meant to be having a meeting today with the managers, but unfortunately has now been re-arranged for tomorrow instead. We will update all once we know more. Concerns are; prescriptions getting lost, long waiting times for medication to be issued, turnover of staff, patient complaints, nomads being stopped and requests being declined over the telephone. Peter agreed that he would on behalf of the PPG go and complain directly with Lloyds. He will update us at the next meeting.

Carole also mentioned that Lloyds at Trafalgar House has also gone downhill recently with the service.  This could possibly be a regional issue. 
The question was also raised how much confidence do we have in the pharmacist for patients to see them for minor ailments. This may impact work for the doctors, as patients will lose confidence in the system and book back in with the doctor.

3. Recruitment of Salaried GP and Update

Our last PPG meeting had to be cancelled due to the issues we faced in the practice at the time with our new salaried GP. She is now no longer at the practice and we have successfully recruited Dr Thomas Spurgeon. He carried out a locum session and settled in nicely. He will be joining Far Lane on the 1st December 2019 to carry out 8 sessions a week. He will initially start as a salaried GP, however he has showed interest in wanting to become a partner in the future. Dr Whitehurst will be retiring and her last day will be the end of November. She will be missed by the practice. Unfortunately no female applicants were suitable, so we won’t have any female GP’s in the practice for the time being.
4. Retirement of Louise

As mentioned above Louise will be retiring at the end of November. She will be missed.
5. Refurb Far Lane

Far Lane will be having a small refurb from the start of October. Trafalgar House will follow in 2020.  Trafalgar House needs some structural work doing. This will need some pinning to sort the external wall.  There will be minimal disruption to Trafalgar house, but there would be a lot of mess, so we want to hold off renovations till work has been completed.
6. Patient Survey.
Far Lane would like to carry out a survey in the next 4 weeks.
Ideas were circulated such as; Speed and ease of appointment and booking, quality of appointment, comfort of practices etc. However overall consensus was to carry out a survey on the pharmacy.

Questions to include;

· Are you getting your repeats on time?

· Are you experiencing any mistakes with your medication/prescription?

· Are you experiencing delays when collecting medication?

· Do you have any issues with your Nomads if applicable?

· Do you feel confident with the pharmacy to discuss minor ailments?

Ali to produce the survey and get questionnaires out into the practice by the end of September.

7. Hillsborough Network

Dr Naik updated the PPG on where we were at with our network. Explained we will be getting a Social Worker in the practice one day a week, Pharmacist one day a week and we will also be trailing through the CCG an in-house physio starting the first week in October.

There have been ideas around having a network PPG, but we currently don’t know any more on the matter just yet.
Gordon asked if anything was being done around the current mental health crisis. Unfortunately not, funding has been cut and services have been stripped back. There have been huge issues around recruitment. There are also huge concerns around the 16-18 age group, where they are too old for child mental health services and too young for adult mental health services. Very hard to manage this patient population, especially if the patient is in crisis. 
This is a national problem.

8. Vote of terms of Reference

Majority voted in favour of the all black version of the terms of reference. Ali will circulate a copy to all when circulating the minutes.

AOB

Insurance for PPG

Gordon would like to know if there is any insurance in place for the members of the PPG. Ali to contact insurance company to find out.

Trafalgar House

Peter asked if we could have the next meeting at Trafalgar House as he has never been and neither has the majority of the PPG. All agreed happy to go across.
Next Meeting:  17th December at 12:30pm at Trafalgar House Medic al Centre.
